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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

17th May 2019
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for using their ‘Imagination’!  Well done to the following children: 
Reception: Sophia Brunskill   Year 1: Amelia Purvis    Year 2:  Harry Muir    Year 3: Jack Sweet
Year 4:  Finley Gray    Year 5: Dylan Bowman 
Year 6: Lucas Reay 
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 6 for best attendance this week!
Gateshead School Fun Run – 24th May 2019

Please remember, Year 4 will not be swimming on this day.
Warmer Weather

With the warmer weather upon us please make sure all children come to school wearning suncream and with a sun cap and labelled water bottle.

Suncream can be brought into school (clearly labelled with child’s name) and we will encourage the children to apply this themsleves.

**NUT FREE SCHOOL**

Please remember when making a packed lunch for your child that we are a nut free school due to the risk of an allergic reaction from a number of our children.  Biscuits and cakes with hazelnut spread or almonds should be avoided. 
KS2 trim trail 

Our exciting new trim trail in Key Stage 2 has gone down very well with the children and we are impressed with the fitness levels they are showing.  Please remember it is designed for children aged 7 – 11years to use when supervised by an adult.  It is not intended for younger children and parents are kindly asked to supervise younger children who come on to the yard at the end of the day to prevent accidents. 
GATESHEAD LIBRARIES SERVICES TO SCHOOLS

We are hosting a Bookstart celebration event on 5 June in Saltwell Park, 11am -2pm, celebrating bedtime stories. Pyjamarama will be a day of stories, games and fun in our PJs. There will be a story-time, a craft activity and a physical activity, such as a treasure hunt. This event is a drop-in, so no need to book. A small team from the Library Service will be working in the park that day to facilitate the event. It’s always a fun day. All children who come along will receive a free book. Perfect for U5s.
Polling Station and European Elections – SCHOOL OPEN
As you will be aware it has recently been announced that European elections will take place this year across the country.  Unfortunately, that means we have been asked again by Local Authority to provide space for the Polling Station and we have a statutory duty to comply. 

To enable us to remain open the Local Authority will provide barriers and signs that will direct voters straight in to the meeting room from the KS1 yard.  At no point will members of the public be in any other part of the school.  

We would like to point out that our school calendar is set with one day held aside for elections, whilst schools that are not requested to be a polling station have an occasional closed day of their choice.  This means all children attend school for the same numbers of days per academic year.

[image: image4.png]NCFE ENDORSED

@
® B;?G‘.BIG AWARD
oY -



[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.png]PE and School Sport



[image: image7.jpg]GATESHEAD

High Quality PE
and School Sport




[image: image8.jpg]OB
Nt

@)




